SAC October 30, 2018 Minutes
Welcome - Sign In
Meeting called to order at 2:20p.m.
Approval of Minutes

Minutes were sent previously by email and also distributed at meeting. A motion was made to approve the minutes by
Nancy Rothbard and seconded by Allison Reveiz

Meeting Dates — Christina Cacace & Crystal Ortega

The dates of meeting were reviewed. The committee has planned to meet every last Tuesday of each month except for
December. Please see the attached with the scheduled meeting dates. These will be posted on the School Improvement
Plan (SIP) site.

Review of How to Access SIP Online — Christina Cacace & Crystal Ortega

The SIP is available online and currently in development. All information regarding parent surveys, student surveys are
uploaded on the site. Also, the SAC minutes & SAF by-laws and minutes are uploaded there, sign in sheets, etc. A slide
show of how to access the SIP online was reviewed.

PTA Update - Jacqi Murray

The booster-a-thon was a successful event raising $7,000 more than last year. Everyone was thanked for their
participation in the Eagle Strut, it did better than last 4 years. The majority of donations have been collected, however
there are still some pending. Around $26,000 was raised. The book fair will be on November 8™ thru November 16"
with Friday being the family night. Reflections night is on November 14™ from 6:30pm until 8:00pm. Jump Rope for
Heart which now is called Kids Heart Challenge is scheduled for the week after book fair.

Principals Update — Christine deZayas

Very excited to see our new marquee installed, thank you to our EPE Foundation for funding this project for us. Eagle
Point is still an “A” school, however there was a drop in our 5 grade bottom quartile students. Administration &
teachers are all doing what we need to do in order to improve these students. Administration has been having data
chats with students bringing out their leadership binder, reviewing the data, and setting goals using the Leader in me
vocabulary. Also using i-ready, it was noticed that many of the student in the bottom quartile have few minutes in i-
ready. Steps were discussed with these students on how increasing their minutes in i-ready can help to improve. The
goal is to hopefully get these data chats done with students thru 3™ grade. The BSA is in January this district exam
mimics the FSA. However, FSA is paper based while BSA is computer based, however it assess the student on the same
standards. It is a great tool for teachers. We will have a guest speaker during the next SAC meeting (pending
confirmation) that will give us a SMART Bond Update. Storybook Parade will take place tomorrow and the Cypress Bay
band will be coming.

New Business-None
Next Meeting on November 27,

Mrs. Krupin will be speaking on the SEL Plan

Meeting Adjourned at 2:50pm by Jacqi Murray and seconded by Aida Santiago



